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4 March 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Robin, 
 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee commemorative book project 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 25 February 2022 in relation to the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee commemorative book which has been commissioned by the UK Government. 
Your letter follows on from an exchange of correspondence with the Secretary of State 
in December and my subsequent request, made via my officials, for an opt-in process 
to be introduced for schools in Wales. 
 
I do appreciate that the commemorative book is intended as a gift for all primary school 
children in the UK as part of wider Jubilee commemorations and as such has not been 
designed for use to support teaching and learning in the classroom.  
 
In relation to my request for an opt-in process to be introduced for schools in Wales, it 
is  disappointing that you do not feel there is an option within the arrangements you 
have put in place for the printing and distribution of this book to provide schools in 
Wales the choice on whether to they wish to receive copies of this book for their 
learners. 
 
The concept for the book and the decision to distribute it directly to schools in Wales 
came from UK Government without any input from Welsh Ministers. My response to 
the Secretary of State’s letter in December made it clear that I feel it is vital to ensure 
that the final product reflects the diverse histories and communities of Wales for our 
primary aged children, including that we are a fully bilingual country.  My officials have 
worked closely with a Welsh history expert to provide feedback on the book to your 
officials on points of representativeness and factual accuracy from a Welsh 
perspective.  I note that you have not reflected these points in their entirety which is 
regrettable.   
 

mailto:Gohebiaeth.Jeremy.Miles@llyw.cymru
mailto:Correspondence.Jeremy.Miles@gov.wales


Although I recognise that the timescales involved with the distribution of this book are 
challenging for you, given that the book has been developed by the UK Government, 
it is my view that a choice needs to be offered to schools in Wales, and an opt-in 
process needs to be provided by the UK Government. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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